
Good day, 

 

Please oppose SB210. Mail-in voting is the most effective method to vote. Mail-in voting has 

worked for years, and it isn’t a broken system. There is no reason to change how we vote in 

Oregon. Oregon is a large state with many rural pockets spread to all corners, which means mail-

in voting is vitally important for disabled and rural voters. I am asking the committee to consider 

the negative impacts to Oregon voters, and to vote in the best interest of their constituents. You 

should be protecting your citizens and not removing our rights and safeguards that help us 

participate in our democracy. 

 

We must all oppose SB210. Living in 2025 America is hard enough these days without agonizing 

over how we can participate in our democracy when traveling to a voting booth on the day of, 

when it takes a full day+ to travel the length of Oregon. 

 

Thank you. 


